TIPPECANOE COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD
July 14,2021
Drainage Board Meeting Minutes

Those present were:

Tippecanoe County Vice Presilent Tracy A. Brown, member Thomas P. Murtaugh, County Surveyor Zachariah Beasley,
Drainage Board Attorney Doug Masson, Engineering Consultant Dave Eichelberger from Christopher B. Burke Engineering
LLC and Drainage Board Executive Administrator Brenda Garrison. Tim Walters, Surveyor’s office GIS Technician was
also in attendance. Drainage Board President David S. Byers and Engineering Consultant Michelle Watts from Butler

Fairman and Seufert were absent.

Approval of Minutes
Thomas Murtaugh made a motion to approve the June 9®, 2021 Drainage Board minutes as written. Tray Brown seconded

the motion. Motion carried.

Zach Beasley/Other Business

Contracts:

Alexander Ross Regulated Deain Stormwater Conveyance Ponds Interim Configuration Contract Award

Surveyor Beasley reminded the Board the low bid on the Alexander Ross Regulated Drain Stormwater Conveyance Ponds
Interim Configuration Contract was received from Atlas Excavating Inc. in the amount of $893,095 during the June 9, 2021
Board meeting. The Board took the bids under advisement at that time. Surveyor Beasley stated Jeff Fox P.E from
Christopher Burke Engineering LLC (Consultants to the Board) tabulated all bids submitted to the Board and provided a “Bid
Tabulation and Recommendation” report. Surveyor Beasley recommended the Drainage Board award the project to Atlas
Excavating Inc. as the low bidder. Thomas Murtaugh made a motion to award the A. Ross Regulated Drain Stormwater
Conveyance Ponds Interim Coafiguration Contract to Atlas Excavating Inc. in the amount of $893,095. Tracy Brown
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Petitions:

Petition to Partially Vacate the J. Berlowit; Regulated Drain

The Surveyor presented a Petision to Partially Vacate the J. Berlowitz Regulated Drain regarding the Precedent Flats Planned
Development project (located within the city of Lafayette- just northwest of the I. U Hospital) submitted by TBIRD Design
Services for approval. Thomas Murtaugh made a motion to grant approval of the Petition to Partially Vacate the J. Berlowitz
Regulated Drain as submitted. Tracy Brown seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Bonds:

Belle Terra Subdivision Phase 1 Maintenance Bond

The Surveyor presented Maintenance Bond#1088526 in the amount of $39,155.00 submitted by Atlas Excavating Inc. and
written by Hanover Insurance for the Belle Terra Subdivision Phase 1 project. He recommended approval of the bond as
submitted. Thomas Murtaugh made a motion to approve Maintenance Bond #1088526 in the amount of $39,155.00 as
presented by the Surveyor. Tracy Brown seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Status Updates:

July 2021 Rain event:
Due to numerous phone calls aad complaints of standing water, the Surveyor researched the recent rain event and found there

was approximately 6 inches of rain that fell between a 5-6-hour timeframe. He noted this rain event fell within a northeast-
southwesterly direction across Tippecanoe County. He noted the rainfall amount was high intensity in such a timeframe that
created flash flooding in some areas of the County. The drainage infrastructure of the County was not designed to handle that
amount of rainfall in such a shert amount of time. He noted, by industry standards 6 inches of rain within a 24-hour period
was considered a storm event.

Mary McBeth Regulated Drain Reconstruction

The Surveyor updated the boanl on progress to date regarding the Mary McBeth Regulated Drain Reconstruction. He
reviewed the work to date by eshibiting photographs of the work completed to date. The location of the project was between
CR1300 South and the South County Line Road, approximately a mile to a mile and half from State Road 231 (Southwest of
Romney Indiana) and could not be accessed by said roads. He stated this project was noteworthy as it would provide positive
drainage for approximately 5200 acres of high productive farmland within Tippecanoe and Montgomery Counties.
Responding to Thomas Murtaugh’s inquiry, the Surveyor noted a ten to fifteen-foot strip along each side of the drain would
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